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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we find
a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put matters 
right. We completed an inspection on 2 July 2019. As a result of this inspection we served a 
Welfare Requirements Notice. The Welfare Requirements Notice is a legal notice that 
requires the provider to take the actions below within the timescales set out. The provider 
will be able to give parents further information about this.  

Actions needed by 22 July 2019

improve knowledge of wider safeguarding issues, with particular regard to the 'Prevent' duty
guidance to keep all children safe from harm  

improve risk assessments to provide a safe environment for children, with particular regard 
to the care of pets  

improve the supervision of children around family pets to help ensure children's safety at all 
times  

manage children's behaviour consistently and teach them strategies to help them manage 
behaviour for themselves, to further support their personal, social and emotional 
development.  

ensure there are effective procedures to keep children safe in the sun  

We carried out a compliance visit on 25 July 2019 and are satisfied with the action the 
provider took to meet the Welfare Requirements Notice.  

The provider remains registered with Ofsted.


